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Hammer and Dance Newsletter

Our fire season is more than back in full swing This month's Hammer and Dance looks at where we are.

But more than that - COVID is on the rise, Alaska is shaking and you are invited to help prepare. Enjoy

our August issue. 

 

Are fires in the Pacific NW bad? Yes. Are we alone? No. As we prepare for our disasters where we live,

please remember those around the world who also struggle.

 

Read the Hammer and Dance online, or Download your copy. Share it with a friend, your pastor or

congregation council. Invite them to subscribe.

 

Be safe. Wear your mask. Care for your neighbor.

Dave Brauer-Rieke

Region 1 Disaster Preparedness Project Manager

Leading Holy Conversations amid Polarization:
Equipping Followers of Christ to Communicate in Faith-
filled Ways. ​

https://5ei87.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/ppXvv9gK2ZHVk9TSLUBW83NGygFkah9xylBWV-GFCf8yttm_DuIVVkfG8VsaO3eOkuynJBs5Ikit98LBxZHfidH6hv8yTtICO6IitJZ76ujeYm1pWj6GvaIlvwL4RmmLsRx_BTQjLgc4cUREM074WQG1nC9vEbHV0wo9n3UZjq760SSaNNcw9R8fotMdtLBmomFDk0BuAFZ_PNL9rxBLGj7lFXNRq9ezE9t8_SHpbhgK8h2gtR7Bws9PadJ5g5OSAmOwSwZDbnxg8cQcRzi-P21GvBg3
https://5ei87.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/0O7PkvLP3xUC-h6WcrZ1GzJ3jlWoju_kCzUxmk3ge1EZssXnzrI5sCbHUT9CbPU5MI0PHCJl0_O7X_29M1m19aXY7I1vwCJEIgTOGEYR75ehEtuwgQ0k4PSdKv6Yi9dw_xcU4yU1GmDTdTKoNvq6lSikZEHQ4EKTYKJFmiZqrDBUQ2RxkrCartGp3PM26klS
https://5ei87.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/z4VmzcKLsEtIPRJ93GngeBq2SrvXc_lB-deo5tts7HXNcC9eH5ZsKtvrnsGoxa_o-gjTJZMirk25UTqDb_jNphe8o5PzWKcgAHJOeUwz0gbcUdfC7op_1DXWo8f0udoect22aW-8qUDrZPDCiHl2YKmkjMPJ7crjjkeUERZvT2QTm4T-5F1Iw1uNtxRJn-ZeZK3neRhGd3kBk7eRYvzboj-iQDzLenOQ2TQogcnIY8A9oejsa17CU5Ns200pdncp0lI2qhRjBWDZUarSclGWyBtVGA93
https://5ei87.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/TDPGknDakVLogMEZ7jdW4SOj8sAiQstwBxLwmpzub2NwAKd_kLvqnxgQH02fIW0sjUx9JVULyR4px78r8PuWSBLRhByL4DarjdFudwJ93kbE0M6S_3eBc6OP9mFo8q-4O0I4dTW2wNBEj9xFlGI2iPuflzWATnDl1Upy3xj4z1hs_XsIGwUHU4gVbhA
https://files.constantcontact.com/f49ad262201/e99ba151-724a-4912-8731-bd390292279c.pdf


A Class Designed for Church Leaders.

We live in a time when it is nearly impossible to

communicate with one another with any depth,

a time in which our conversations so easily

descend into angry retorts, judgmental

suspicion, reactive demonization, and hateful

dehumanizing until there seems nothing left to

do but retreat into same-thinking groups or go

to battle with the so-called “enemy.”

How do we as followers of Christ and leaders in

Christ’s Church respond to the challenges that intrude into our congregations and ministries? Do

we say nothing? Do we engage in the same divisive rhetoric? Do we leave the church altogether?

Or do we seek different approaches designed to lower the anxiety level, build up community, and

equip us to love one another into faith-filled communication?

This workshop will offer various tools, guidance, and methods so that you can better lead healthy

and effective conversations in your communities.

Taught by Bishop Laurie Jungling.

 

Class held via Zoom

Sept. 9th  10am to Noon and 1pm to 3pm.

Register by going to www.montanasynod.org and clicking on the blue NRIT logo.

LPA Class this fall!

A new class of LPAs will be starting up this fall in Great Falls. If you have a candidate in mind from your

congregation, or would like more information, please call the Synod office or email Candi!

Singing Plains, Calling Mountains 
An Original Liturgy from the MT Synod ELCA Changing
Climate Task Force

Now available on the MT Synod Website:

Through our baptisms, God brings us into the divine plan for all of creation. We are equipped by

the Spirit, then, to care for others and the world that God made. Whole-hearted, intentional

stewardship of God’s creation is a serious aspect of what it means to be a follower of Christ, doing

God’s work with our hands. 

-Pr. Julia Seymour, Pastor at Big Timber Lutheran Church and member of the MT Synod

Changing Climate Task Force

 

The Changing Climate Task Force is offering a free liturgy that aims to connect people with their

natural surroundings and to cherish and care for those places. The series uses lectionary

selections to guide users through four weekly themes.  

http://www.montanasynod.org
mailto:cstandall@montanasynod.org


This is a fully built liturgy with sermon guidance, new songs and new prayers that can easily be

used during the six-week cycle on bread at the end of August. The liturgy is constructed so that all

or parts of it can be adopted by congregations during any other time of the year as well. The full

liturgy is a four-week series and includes written introductions to each text to ground them in the

broader context of the liturgy.

Worship settings follow the form of the ELW. Pastor Julia Seymour has written original pieces for

the liturgy that will serve and accompany the lectionary selections and Jacob Kvale of Flathead

Lutheran Bible Camp has written original service music. The selections include the Kyrie, Hymn of

Praise, Holy Holy Holy, and Lamb of God. The music is written to be accessible in a broad range of

settings and includes piano accompaniment and guitar chords. Melodies are simple, repetitive,

and easy to learn. These pieces will be consistent across all four weeks of the liturgy in order to

build familiarity and comfort.

This free resource is available on the synod website go to the synod home page and Click on the

“Changing Climate Task Force Website.”

https://www.montanasynod.org/nrit.html


The Center of Addiction & Faith

It’s Time to Register for Addiction & Faith Conference

The Center of Addiction & Faith will hold its third Addiction & Faith Conference October 7-9, 2021

in Bloomington, Minn., to give faith communities tools for responding to the addiction

crisis. Registration is open for in-person and virtual attendance

at www.addictionandfaithconference.com. 

The Center grew out of the Fellowship of Recovering Lutheran Clergy. Founder Ed Treat was an

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.addictionandfaith.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C5a0ca47dcc9248c56cb408d94d45cab4%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637625784415229200%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=YF0mo60s7J4JtuJvWkwFVnj86yyNj3BcN%2BCctOBhAUs%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.addictionandfaithconference.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C5a0ca47dcc9248c56cb408d94d45cab4%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637625784415229200%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=BxVckn3jJUC%2FUaHnDQVBNbByrl1f38UfKE14aBvwjUw%3D&reserved=0


active Lutheran pastor in 2018 when he held the first Addiction & Faith Conference. The success

encouraged him to leave parish ministry after 25 years and dedicate himself full-time to the

Center of Addiction & Faith, which became a 501©(3) nonprofit organization in 2020.

Contact:  The Rev. Dr. Ed Treat, pastored@addictionandfaith.com, (651) 356-1073 or CAF

director of communications & advocacy Stephanie Werner, stephwerner@hotmail.com, (804)

986-2953, @virtualdeacon

Here is a link to the one-page

flyer. https://www.addictionandfaithconference.com/uploads/1/2/9/9/129988162/afc_flyer_202

1_updated_7_20_21.pdf

FLBC is currently hiring for our year-round

staff! 

We are seeking a Wilderness/Environmental

Education Director and Community Staff.

Interested in being a part of the ministry of FLBC or

know someone who would be a good fit?

Visit https://flbc.net/employment/#yearround to

see the full job descriptions and instructions for

applying. 

 

Upcoming FLBC Retreats & Events

Visit https://flbc.net/annual-programming/ to learn more about our year-round

programming and find information on registering for each of these retreats. 

 

BACKPACKING WITH THE BISHOP! - Register by August 8

August 22-26, 2021

Join FLBC Staff and Bishop Laurie Jungling for a backpacking trip through the Jewel Basin. Find more

information at https://flbc.net/backpackingwiththebishop/

 

Labor Day Weekend Retreat - Register by August 20

September 3-6, 2021

Join FLBC for this *free* retreat over Labor Day Weekend! Enjoy good food, fellowship,

and fun, while helping camp with some work projects! 

https://flbc.net/annual-programming/labor-day-family-camp/

 

Grief Retreat - Register by August 27

September 10-12, 2021

This retreat is for any adult (18+) who has lost a loved one such as a partner, friend, parent,

or child. You are invited to spend a weekend at Flathead Lutheran Bible Camp; there will

be opportunities for learning and fellowship, and time for peace and quiet.CEU credits are

available through the NRIT

https://flbc.net/annual-programming/grief-retreat/

 

Fall Harvest Festival & Auction 

October 9th, 2021

Help FLBC raise funds to ensure no one is turned away due to inability to pay through

camperships! This special event also coincides with the FLBC Annual Meeting (taking place

at 2:30 pm on Saturday, 10/9). 

mailto:pastored@addictionandfaith.com
mailto:stephwerner@hotmail.com
https://www.addictionandfaithconference.com/uploads/1/2/9/9/129988162/afc_flyer_2021_updated_7_20_21.pdf
https://flbc.net/employment/#yearround
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001g3NT3HzQhbAZUC4ICQwDUWWXiF_HJw7X00uTCfYNts3ruu6bbos2DpcV3V0lSBs5bUO7UGmkd421slcJEY3s1k7tUlC546IboGxkluZfI7vDeCCUZTbNddyiAXHZKGlo6_pZooSM8JgtYhHO0ywidNH-Xb04mqrO&c=WyJePVkHh15ZdX4NJhvU9H9YNL5vQUUgL8_HUItR0vPkfvfVsvsj_A==&ch=LpcgHMfyUxk4ZXrVoEH3sp5nYdsR0wLFVjCtcU3ipHH181zLsf8MDA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00105sdIOoBTukKLpjyUVEmw4GU8wPoyv3SHTaxAd2ljVCnfYo7vj9igWN5TTRw4yQfu42qNUcEd7VjFMbnBZ-8BT-YsLru5TXV3Dqgy3id8V7mxWHZmUBwd0pMjsXUL-jKAWllu3y1t_18Az7S2hgVrMqamGi5He0YRmhCc59mkBg=&c=bjLOo2bAw99pP865W8yLeUWNdgnHpaeLWLqkTju068WAuw9Cei3DpQ==&ch=kkrwuv0eREcTQHx309oQa17zFEeiPQVcZuIJ0zWnsrvzoQojqhJGlA==
https://flbc.net/annual-programming/labor-day-family-camp/
https://flbc.net/annual-programming/grief-retreat/
https://flbc.net/annual-programming/grief-retreat/


 

Crazy About Quilting & Crafting Retreat - Register by October 21, 2021

November 4-7, 2021 

Bring your quilt and craft projects and work alongside friends old and new on the west

shore of Flathead Lake.

https://flbc.net/annual-programming/quiltcraft-retreat/

 

Advent "Preparing for Christmas" Retreat - Register by November 19, 2021

December 3-5, 2021

Prepare for the Christmas season by taking intentional time to slow down and enjoy the

season. Make awesome crafts, cut your own Christmas tree, and soak in time for worship

and prayer this Advent.

https://flbc.net/annual-programming/advent-retreat/

Christikon Clips

August 2021

Information for our Congregations

 

As you are reading this clip, we are readying for the last

sessions of our 70th season. We hosted over 550

campers so far this season including youth, families,

adults and at risk youth. We have retreats schedule

through August.

 

Our summer staff will be completing their stay with us

and will soon be heading back to their lives outside of

Christikon.

 

We look forward to our congregational and family retreats scheduled this fall. A few retreat times

are still available.

Call Kerry in the office and reserve a time.

 

We continue to ask for your prayers for those traveling to camp, our staff, and campers.

 

Blessings to all of you who support Christikon with prayer, time, skills, and financially. We are

grateful!

Please visit https://christikon.org/donate-to-christikon/ and continue your support.

 

 

It is the mission of Christikon to awaken and nurture faith in Christ— exploring

God’s creation and the adventure of life together.

 

CHRISTIKON ●  1108 24th Street West ● Billings, MT 59102

406 656-1969 ● secretary@christikon.org ● www.christikon.org

Synod Staff:
 
Bishop
Laurie Jungling: ljungling@montanasynod.org
 

https://flbc.net/annual-programming/quiltcraft-retreat/
https://flbc.net/annual-programming/advent-retreat/
https://christikon.org/donate-to-christikon/
mailto:ljungling@montanasynod.org


Associate to the Bishop
Pastor Jason Asselstine: jasselstine@montanasynod.org
 
Director for Evangelical Mission
Pastor Peggy Paugh Leuzinger: ppleuzinger@montanasynod.org
 
Director of Technology and Communications
Colter McCarty: cmccarty@montanasynod.org
 
Office Manager
Candi Standall: cstandall@montanasynod.org
 
Director of NRIT
Jenny Kunka: j.kunka@nrit.org

 ​

mailto:jasselstine@montanasynod.org
mailto:ppleuzinger@montanasynod.org
mailto:cmccarty@montanasynod.org
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